
 

              
 

Council Meeting Date:   May 16, 2016 Agenda Item:  7(b) 
              

 
CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM 

CITY OF SHORELINE, WASHINGTON 
 

 

AGENDA TITLE: Authorize the City Manager to Execute an Intergovernmental 
Agreement with the Washington State Department of 
Transportation for Pavement Testing Services 

DEPARTMENT: Public Works 
PRESENTED BY: Tricia Juhnke, City Engineer 
ACTION:     ____ Ordinance     ____ Resolution     _X__ Motion                     

____ Discussion    ____ Public Hearing 
 

 
 
PROBLEM/ISSUE STATEMENT: 
Staff is requesting approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement with the Washington 
State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) for testing of the pavement structure 
along NE 175th Street between Interstate 5 and 15th Avenue NE.  The test results will be 
used to develop methods to manage and rehabilitate paving on NE 175th Street and, 
possibly, other roadways in Shoreline. 
 
RESOURCE/FINANCIAL IMPACT: 
This contract will be funded from available Roads Capital Fund balance, not to exceed 
$6,500. 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends that Council authorize the City Manager to execute an 
Intergovernmental Agreement with WSDOT for providing pavement testing services, not 
to exceed $6,500. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Approved By: City Manager DT City Attorney MK 
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DISCUSSION 
 
Staff is requesting approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement (Attachment A) with the 
Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) for testing of the pavement 
structure along NE 175th Street between Interstate 5 and 15th Avenue NE.  The test 
results will be used to develop methods to manage and rehabilitate paving on NE 175th 
Street and, possibly, other roadways in Shoreline. 
 
The segment of NE 175th Street that will be tested was resurfaced with Bituminous 
Surface Treatment (BST), which improves the surface of the roadway, but tends to 
interfere with an accurate pavement condition rating, which is primarily a visual process.  
The testing to be performed utilizes a non-destructive testing method that will provide 
additional data on the condition of the underlying pavement structure on NE 175th 
Street.  A map showing the proposed testing locations is attached to this staff report 
(Attachment B). 
 
Although the annual cost of the service provided by WSDOT is less than the threshold 
required for Council authorization, as this service is provided by another governmental 
entity and an Intergovernmental Agreement is required (as opposed to a standard 
service contract), the agreement must come to Council for authorization.  The 
agreement will commence upon execution of the agreement by both parties, and will be 
in effect for 10 years, subject to renewal by both parties.  Either the City or WSDOT may 
terminate the agreement with written notice to the other party. 
 

RESOURCE/FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 
The testing will be funded through the City’s Roads Capital Fund, not to exceed $6,500.  
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends that Council authorize the City Manager to execute an 
Intergovernmental Agreement with WSDOT for providing pavement testing services, not 
to exceed $6,500. 
 
 

ATTACHMENTS 
 
Attachment A:  Intergovernmental Agreement with WSDOT for Pavement Testing 

Services 
Attachment B:  Testing Locations Map 
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